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It has been a very busy year for NMPC and at times also very challenging. 
Our parish warden has continued to do an amazing job for the parish and we are very thankful and lucky to have him. 
Our parish clerk left us after many years in August and we thanked her for her commitment and support. We filled the position in November with Nikki who is nothing but amazing. Nikki has had a lot to action and learn in a short time and has been truly exceptional. She is making sure that we abide by all statutory regulations and continues to challenge us all whilst ensuring we are protected as a parish. I am truly thankful that we have Nikki on board. 
Dave and Nikki are massive assets to NMPC. 
We continue to challenge Herts Highways over the standards of our local roads and footpaths and DBC planning over applications that would be detrimental to Nash Mills. 
Parking is a very big issue in Nash Mills and we are constantly looking at ways to alleviate the pain of our parishioners. Unfortunately, there is no quick solution but we continue to look at ways that we can help.  We challenged a very big planning application at the old Methodist church site which would have put a tremendous amount of pressure on parking in the parish. Our work along with Highways and our local borough councillor ensured the correct decision was made for Nash Mills residents. 
Our financial position is healthy and we need to look at ways we can improve Nash Mills for our parishioners. 
I would like to thank Ian Martin who unfortunately will no longer be the PCSO for Nash Mills as he is reducing his workload; however this takes nothing away from the amazing support he has given us as a parish and his sheer dedication to look after his patch. I wish him every success in Kings Langley, they are lucky to have him. He is on holiday at the moment but we will be able to thank him properly when he comes to our June meeting to introduce his successor.
I would also like to thank Jan Maddern for supporting me as vice chair. Her knowledge, care and passion for Nash Mills is exemplary and her support to me and the clerk has been invaluable. 
We want to build a community in Nash Mills and there is more work to be done here. We already support our local residents’ associations and thank them all for their work in Nash Mills. I hope that the new team of councillors commits to this with passion.
As I quoted in the parish magazine “Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed, citizens can change the world. Indeed, it is the only thing that ever has.
